TOWN OF CAPE ELIZABETH

	Town Assessor's Office
P.O. Box 6260
320 Ocean House Road
Cape Elizabeth, Maine 04107-0060
	
	Phone:  207-799-1619
Fax:  207-799-5598
Email:  matthew.sturgis@capeelizabeth.org



December 21, 2007
Michael McGovern
Town Manager

Town of Cape Elizabeth

PO Box 6260

Cape Elizabeth, ME 04107

RE:     Recommendation on implementation of Assessment Update / Revaluation
Dear Mike:
This letter is written to make the recommendation that the Assessment Update planned for the coming year be postponed one year. The reasons for this recommendation are identified below. The anticipated implementation would be April 2009, and no additional funding is identified as needed as a result.
The primary reason for delay is based on uncertainty in the market. In making determinations on assessed values, the Assessor employs historical sales, and in this case would be employing sales from 2006 and 2007.  However, there is not a great deal of confidence in these sale prices as strong indicators of future values, specifically on 2006 sales.  Sale volumes for the past five months is less than average, there is limited foreclosure activity noted, and re-sales of properties have provided unclear market indicators.  It would be unwise to establish assessments on properties based on peak market pricing, and then face a system wide revision in the near term.  An additional year of data, with sale prices less influenced by peak conditions would provide a greater amount of confidence in the longer term success of the program.
Additionally, at the completion of my most recent annual sales analysis, the residential assessment ratio increased from 67% to 72%.  The assessment ratio examines the relationship between the assessed value and a property’s sale price. One of the reasons for pursuing this update was based on the Town’s ratio falling below 70%, the statutory minimum ratio. This is not the case for the 2008 (FY 2009) assessment.
This is not to insinuate that property assessments are now higher than the market values in Cape Elizabeth, but that the difference between sale prices and assessed values is not as great. 

Finally, the Assessment Quality rating has improved from 15 to 13 over the past year. The Quality rating is a measurement of assessment equity. A lower quality rating means the assessments are more equitable. A rating of 10 would be excellent, while a rating of 20 is a statutory trigger for an update.  Based on the annual sales analysis, the sales included in the study indicate that of the properties that did transfer, they were fairly and equitably assessed.
It is based on these reasons that I make the recommendation for a one year delay in implementing the update to you and the Town Council of Cape Elizabeth.  As always, I am happy to answer additional information as requested.
Sincerely,

Matthew E. Sturgis, CMA

Assessor

